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Madam Chair and members of the Committee, my name is Eric Stafford, Vice President of 

Government Affairs for the Kansas Chamber of Commerce. On behalf of the Kansas Chamber I 

appreciate the opportunity to provide testimony in opposition to Senate Bill 376 which 

significantly increases taxes on tobacco products and cigarettes.  

  

The Kansas Chamber board-approved Legislative Agenda supports reductions in taxes to 

encourage investment and growth, not increase in taxes to sustain and maintain an appetite for 

spending. On the heels of a $600 million tax increase according to last year’s projections (actual 

numbers appear to be much higher), Kansas should not be considering any tax increases 

whatsoever. Discussions on finding efficiencies in government should be the focus.  

 

Increased taxes, especially sales and excise taxes, affect behavior. Tax more, get less. Taxing 

cigarettes may be a way to socially engineer behavior, but that is not the expressed intent of 

this bill. A $90M price tag has been affixed to this proposal; for what purpose? If we are looking 

to have the second highest tax rate on cigarettes, then by all means pat the sponsor on the 

back for introducing this bill. However, we would caution you on the fallout of such a drastic 

measure. 

 

Consider the Tax Foundation report, dealing with the phenomena of cigarette smuggling. It’s 

obvious when reviewing the map below why Missouri is a net-outflow state and Kansas is a net 

in-flow state for smuggled cigarettes- Missouri has one of the lowest cigarette taxes in the 

country. Our current ranking of 19th highest smuggling state would shoot to the top with 

passage of this legislation. Thank you for allowing us to testify in opposition to Senate Bill 376. 

 

  



 
 


